

**DROST PARK KHOURY LEAGUE MINUTES**  
**November 1<sup>st</sup>, 2016**

I. John McNamara called the DPKL meeting to order at 6:32 pm on Nov. 1<sup>st</sup>, 2016.  
 \*\*Meeting now being held @ Lake House at Buffalo Park, Maryville on 1<sup>st</sup> Tuesday of Month. (Aug – April) No monthly meetings in May, June, July or December.

II. **Attendance:**

* Jeff Detton	* Sarah Detton
* Doug Owen	* Kristine Scovill
* Rita Rogers	* Kelly Rogers
* John McNamara	* Vicki Kremer
* Kristy Butcher	* PJ Welsh
* Chris Oberkfell	* Dana LeVasseur
Brittany Crockett	

\*Denotes DPKL Board Member

III. Motion to approve October minutes: Kelly R. Motion, Chris O. 2<sup>nd</sup> – Approved by all

IV. **Committee Reports:**

**President Report:** John McNamara

John brought in book from Sewtime to look as possibilities for new board member attire. Charcoal Gray w/ white print is what was voted on for our colors. Will need to find a style of jacket and shirt. Does not have to be the same style, just colors. The village has been notified of continued vandalism on the fields. Fence poles being bent, our pods pulled or covered and home plates being pulled from the ground.

**Treasurer Report:** Rita Rogers (Via email)

October 2016

Balance Forward: \$24,803.80

Total Income: \$0.00

Expenditures: \$4,616.41 + Uncleared checks \$370.88 (12) Bank Fee \$5.11

Electronic Debits: \$ Unk

Close of month balance: \$20,182.28 Checkbook Balance: \$19,811.40 09/30/16

Utilities Bill \$0.00 (Lights) \$0.00 (Concession) & Verizon Wireless \$60.16

Note – Due to the 1<sup>st</sup> of the month, the Treasurer report will be emailed to everyone.

**Sponsor Solicitation:** Sarah Detton

Letters will go out later this month for sponsors.

**Managers Committee:** Jeff Detton

Still need location for Manager's meeting. Kristy is attempting to find location. Will email managers this month to start the process of finding out, who is returning for 2017 season.

**Picture Day Committee:** Kevin Merkel & Vicki Kremer

Kevin is rumored to be moving to Australia next year. So Vicki is going to mirror him for this season as appointed by John. Manager plaques being distributed.

**Fundraiser Committee:** Paul Falbe

TJ's turn in, will be held on March 4<sup>th</sup> at the Maryville Senior Center. 10:00 am – 3:00 pm. Will not combine with Trivia Night on that Saturday. We will be doing some TJ' fundraiser things at Trivia night.

**Uniform Committee:** Leslie Crook / Kristine Scovill

No Report

**Scheduling Committee:** Dana LeVasseur

For the scheduling process, no field assignments to be made on schedule. This needs to be open for moving teams and making sure the fields are filled up closest to concession stand. Possible get signage to help with field assignments each night. Looking into large sign on garage. Other than approved by board allowances, there will be no scheduling of "select" teams to play on DPKL fields.

**Concession Stand Committee:** Rita Rogers

Brittany reported that the league has a \$200.00 reward with Sam's. Also made sure that everyone knew that Coke is in and Pepsi is out. All those changes will be made in the off season.

**Umpire Committee:** Allen Detton

No Report

**Building and Grounds Committee:** John McNamara

John pulled out some hidden pods with the tractor and some minor damage was done to tiller, so that will be fixed. Kelly has some parts that will fix it. Roofs for dugouts will need to be fixed next season. Need to probably contact a roofing company to fix those that need fixed.

**Web Page Committee (PR):** Paul Falbe

Website current, will start to get 2017 information ready for pre-registration.

**Equipment Committee:** Doug Owen

No Report

**Registration Committee:** PJ Welsh

Need all DPKL laptops about 3 weeks prior to registration. Jeff has two for him tonight.

**Special Events Committee:** Tracy Young-Stacy

No Report

**Public Relations Committee:** Tracy Young-Stacy

No Report

**Cardinal Night Committee:** Kristy Butcher

Same cost as last year, looking at June 13<sup>th</sup>, 14<sup>th</sup> or 15<sup>th</sup> for the parade night for the 2017 season.

**Equipment Donations Committee:** Ron Kremer

No Report

**Trivia Night Committee:** Sub-Committee of Special events

Current members – Doug Owen, Sarah Detton, Jeff Detton, Ron Kremer, Vicki Kremer, Rita Rogers, Chris Oberkfell, and Kristine Scovill. Committee has met and the theme is Game Night. All board members received an email with things that need to be done by all board members. It was suggested that we combine some of the smaller donations to make bigger donations for the silent auction. Also a change in the tickets being sold for raffles, 50/50. Make it easier to separate tickets prior to event. Flyer is on website. Need old games donated for decorations. Board

Members to play - John, Paul, Tracy, Brittany Volunteers: PJ, Vicki, Chris, Rita, Kelly, Kristy, Kristine, Doug, Jeff, Sarah, Dana, Ron Unknown – Kevin, Leslie Also – Debra Oberkfell, would like to be a judge again.

V. **Old Business**

- A. Reviewed all the dates for the upcoming season.
- B. Passed out Board Contacts to make sure all information is correct.
- C.
- D.
- E.
- F.
- G.

VI. **New Business**

- A. Next Meeting: Due to holidays in full force, next meeting to be Tues Jan. 10<sup>th</sup>.
- B. Possible not having trophies for baseball/softball players. May try something else for some form of recognition – maybe a pull string back pack or something with the league logo printed on it. It will be added to the website to ask each parent if their child would like a trophy or medal for participation at the end of the season.
- C.
- D.
- E.
- F.
- G.

VII. **Adjournment 8:30 PM**

The next meeting will be Tuesday January 10<sup>th</sup>, 2017 6:30 pm Lake House at Buffalo Park in Maryville.